

ACTION LOG

Fosse Ward Community Meeting:

Wednesday 28th February 2024

6pm – 8:40pm



Leicester
City Council

Present

Cllr Waddington (Chair)

Cllr Zaman

PC Longstaff

WCEO Anita Clarke

Apologies

None

Item	Action to note	Who
1.	Introductions & Apologies, Declarations	
	<ul style="list-style-type: none">The Chair, Cllr Waddington opened the meeting and welcomed everyone.No declarations were noted	
2.	Councillors Feedback	
	<ul style="list-style-type: none">Patchwalk with PoliceAdventure playground funding discussionOngoing problems near new school being builtPotential parking scheme updateCouncil rents and council tax will be increasing in near future 2025/26Rally park improvementsCllr surgeries still ongoing	
3.	Local Policing update	
	<ul style="list-style-type: none">The meeting noted an update from Local Police	
4.	Highways update	
	<ul style="list-style-type: none">The meeting noted an update from Highways – Officer present. Discussions included:Parking permit meeting was held and approx. 40 people attendedObjections will be discussed with people who submit an objectionIf scheme is supported, could start as early as Christmas<u>Cost of a permit is £25 per year.</u><u>Enough spaces for scheme to go ahead</u>	
5.	City Warden update	
	<ul style="list-style-type: none">The meeting noted an update from the City Warden – Appendix1	
6.	Fosse NC building issues update	
	<ul style="list-style-type: none">The meeting noted a discussion with attendees and Neighbourhood services representatives – issues discussed included :Parking issues at the centre car parks – attendee suggested parking permits	

<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ▪ Fosse singers came to meeting to ask about future of the building – no plans to do anything with the building at present ▪ Current asset development review being undertaken on the Fosse Building ▪ Also a libraries and Community centres being undertaken city wide ▪ Attendees felt not enough events are held at the facility – Agreed a programme of activities could be drawn up to get more use of the building. ▪ Cllr Dempster confirmed the building is easily bookable ▪ Reps from Woodgate resource centre advised that they do a newsletter 4 times per year if publicity is required 	
--	--

7.	Ward Community Budget	
<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ▪ The meeting noted a Ward Funding update Opening balance:£3000.00 Number of applications supported:5 Balance remaining: £1075.00 <p>Litter picking project was presented to the attendees</p>		

8.	Waterside Development – David Beale	
<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ▪ Repton street update – There was risk of flooding on the site , working with Environment agency , and homes England , it has been agreed the site is not conjusent to build homes on . When further discussions about the future of the site have been had, David will update ward meeting attendees. 		

9.	Conservation update	
<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ▪ Short Written update was submitted Appendix 2 		

10	Article 4	
<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ▪ Written update – appendix 3 		

Meeting ended at 8:40pm